

MEMBER: CANADIAN NUMISMATIC ASSOCIATION
AMERICAN NUMISMATIC ASSOCIATION

## NORTH YORK COIN CLUB

MONTHLY MEETINGS 4TH TUESDAY 8 P.M. NORTH YORK MEMORIAL COMMUNITY HALL 5090 YONGE STREET, WILLOWDALE, ONTARIO

## NOTICE TO ALL MEMBERS NO AUGUST MEETING

SPECIAL NOTICE

There will be no monthly meeting for August, in view of the hot weather and the number of members on holiday at that time it was decided at the last meeting to close down for August. The next regular meeting will be on Tuesday SEPTEMBER 24th 1963. Another bulletin will be sent out to all members before that date.

LAST MEETING
40 members and guests were present at the July meeting to enjoy the beautiful coloured slides of varieties of  $50\phi$  and  $5\phi$  pieces produced by Mr Emerson Orser Included in the showing was a set of the North York Coin Club medals in a case. A few of the club medals are still available in bronze only at \$3.50 to members and \$4.00 to non members.

Displays on view were "varieties of 1951 Silver Dollars" by Mr Ted Merner A joint display was put on by Mrs Winifred Mather and May Bunnett of the two volumes of "The Medallic Illustrated History of Great Britain and Ireland" plus the folios of illustrations of this work. These books cover almost all commemorative medals struck from William 1 to the death of George 11. Published on instructions of the trustees of the British Museum in 1885, the folios were issued at intervals between the years 1904 and 1911. The books and folios are now out of print. Included in the display was a medal of Admiral Vernon commemorating the capture of Porto Bello with six ships in 1739 according to the reference in the "Medallic Illustrated" there were 48 varieties of this one medal.

Among the guests were Mr & Mrs James Charlton of Canada Coin Exchange. A history of North York Coin Club will appear in the Canadian section of COIN WORLD together with photographs taken by Mr Charlton at the meeting. watch Coin World for the story of your clubs beginning.

The Draw for a 1963 Mint Set was won by Mr Robert Hardy who returned the prize to be auctioned off for the club library fund.

The FLOOR AUCTION was conducted by Mr Al Rosen a vote of thanks is extended to Mr Rosen for his help.

Applications for membership were received from: -C.J.Grandman., 39 Robina Ave, Toronto 10 Bill Carroll., 616 Caledonia Rd, Toronto 10 Percy Bergart., 140 Sultana Ave, Toronto 19.

Recent donations to the club library: - Mr H. Cecil Rhodes "The Art of Coin Collecting" by Leonard Forrer.
Mr John K. Curtis - "Silver Dollars"by Starr Gilmour, "Wooden Money"
Gingras, "Money Museum of Detroit National Bank" by Admiral Dodson, "Wooden Money" by Larry Hans Schulman Sale Catalogue of May 1963" Items donated to the sold in the suction brought the sum of \$5.75 to the Library Fund. Total of fund to date \$10.75.

A review of the books available to members in the club library will be published in the bulletin at intervals, take advantage of this service offered by your club. Remember NO MEETING in AUGUST.